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 Newsletter   

Edition 13—15th August 2019 

186 Mornington Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Principal’s Report 

Reminder 
Just a reminder to parents who were randomly 
selected to do the parent opinion survey. The online 
Parent Opinion Survey has been extended to Sunday 
18th August 2019. At this stage 41 of the 120 selected 
parents have completed the survey . This is  not 
enough to reflect the feedback and opinion of the 
whole school community. If you received the invitation 
can you please help us and complete the survey. 
Thank you in anticipation! 
 

2019 is our year of review  

As part of the Department of Education’s commitment 
to continuous improvement and providing the best 
possible education for our students, each Victorian 
government school undertakes a formal review every 
four years. Our review will take place in term 4. 
 
In preparation for this we are currently completing a 
comprehensive self-evaluation which will involve 
gathering feedback from students, teachers and 
community members. The focus of this assessment 
and school reflection is to help identify: 

 what is working well 

 what needs to continue 

 which areas of the school's work may need to be 
improved or further developed. 

 

An independent reviewer will analyse our school’s 

performance against the goals and targets in our last 

four year strategic plan. They will reflect on the 

feedback we receive from the community and support 

us in setting our new goals for our new four-year 

school strategic plan.  
 

We are seeking your help and feedback. Some of this 

feedback will come from formal assessments such as 

NAPLAN and our staff, student and parent opinion 

surveys. We will also be sending out a link to all 

families to complete a short survey monkey. All of this 

information will help us to make improvements to 

provide the best possible education for your children.  

Please note that you can give us feedback at any time 

using the feedback tab on Flexibuzz.  

Attitudes to School Survey 

Each year our students in years 4, 5 and 6 complete 

an online survey to tell us how they feel about their 

experience at school. This survey provides us with 

valuable data on our students’ views of their wellbeing, 

engagement, learning and relationships with teachers 

and peers. We analyse these results and use the 

information to reflect on our performance, identify 

areas for improvement and plan programs and 

activities to improve your child's experience at school.  

As displayed in the tables below our overall results are 

extremely positive ( coloured bars on the graph), 

showing that students are engaged and have a positive 

attitude towards most aspects of their schooling. Over 

80% of students gave positive feedback in most areas. 

These results are a credit to all of our staff who have 

worked with our students over the years but especially 

our year 4, 5 & 6 team and our specialist teachers. It is 

also a credit to the students themselves - we are so 

lucky to have such wonderful students and a 

supportive school community!  

Whilst we celebrate the positives, we also look for 

areas for improvement. Teachers will analyse these 

results and the more detailed reports we receive in the 

following weeks to set goals for the rest of this year 

and for 2020. These results will also be used during 

our formal review process. 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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A snapshot of our survey results 
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Welfare 

SPECIAL ASSEMBLIES 
You may have heard from your children that last 

week we had two special assemblies, held at the 

beginning of lunchtime on both Tuesday and 

Wednesday. The reason for these assemblies was to 

address a few issues and send the same message 

out to all of the students. As Welfare coordinator it 

is my role to ensure the safety of all students in our 

school and manage any issues that occur. Over the 

past few weeks it has come to my attention that the 

following issues needed to be addressed.  

1. Road Safety 
The Crossing Supervisor has reported that some of 

our students who are riding and/or walking to 

school are not using the crossing correctly. This 

includes crossing at the roundabout rather than 

making their way to the supervised crossing on 

Boes Road. This is extremely dangerous during the 

busy pick up and drop off times. Yes, it may be a bit 

of a walk to the crossing, but the road rules 

stipulate that crossings must be used when the 

flags are on display and the crossing is supervised.  

2. Using sticks inappropriately 
We are very fortunate to work and learn in such a 

lovely natural environment each day. However, 

having a range of trees leads to quite a number of 

sticks/branches dropping to the ground. Some of 

our students are utilising these for digging 

implements, however there have been other times 

when these sticks have been used inappropriately, 

resulting in students being scratched and/or hurt by 

others making poor choices. Students were told 

that they were NOT to pick up or use sticks in any 

way due to the poor choices that have been made. 

3. ‘Hands Off’  
The students that attend Tyabb Primary school are 

very kind and caring. However, there are times 

when games get out of hand and there is rough play 

that takes place. Tyabb Primary School does not 

allow students to tackle when playing football and 

this is a rule well known by the students. We also 

encourage students to keep their  ‘hands off’ other 

students as we have zero tolerance to inappropriate 

physical contact – hitting, kicking and pushing.   

4. Arriving late to class after recess/

lunch breaks 
At the end of both recess and lunch there is music 

played for approximately 3 minutes followed by the 

bell. Students know and are encouraged to be 

standing in line outside their classroom by the time 

the bell has rung.  There are some students who are 

ignoring the music and then wandering to their 

classrooms when they hear the bell ring. It is 

expected that students start to make a move 

towards their classroom and/or specialist when the 

music plays so that they can receive their full 

amount of time in the classroom and learning is not 

impacted. 

5. Indecent language 
Unfortunately in our society children can be 

exposed to a range of indecent language, and 

as parents there are times it is difficult to 

monitor this 100%. However, even if children 

are exposed to this type of language it is very 

important that they know that school is NOT 

the place for this language to be used. This 

generally applies to our middle and senior year 

levels. If younger students hear this language they 

are going to repeat it, often being 

unaware of the offensiveness. It is an expectation 

that students do not use indecent language at our 

school. 

 

 

I would appreciate you, as parents, following up on 

these issues and discussing them with 

your child/children in light of supporting our 

values and discipline at Tyabb Primary School. 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 3 

TERM 3  

Friday 16th August STOMP Lesson 5 

Monday 19th August Grade 6 Sexuality Education 

Monday 19th - 22nd August Scholastic Book Fair  

Monday 19th - 23rd August Book Week 

Tuesday 20th August Book Week Parade 9.15am 

Friday 23rd August Daffodil Day - Wear a Splash of Yellow & Gold Coin Donation 

Friday 23rd August STOMP Lesson 6 

Monday 26th August Grade 6 Sexuality Education 

Tuesday 27th August Father’s Day Stall 

Wednesday 28th August Father’s Day Stall ( Extra Presents) 

Thursday 29th August Father’s Day Breakfast—7.30am 

Thursday 29th August Crib Point District Athletics—Selected Students 

Friday 30th August STOMP Lesson 7 

Tuesday 3rd September Grade 5 WPSC—Discovery Day 

Friday 6th September STOMP Lesson 8 

Monday 9th September School Council Meeting 

Friday 13th September STOMP Lesson 9 

Monday 16th September STOMP Lesson 10 

Monday 16th September School Concert Session 1 & 2 

Tuesday 17th September School Concert Session 3 & 4 

Friday 20th September Footy Parade 9.15am 

Friday 20th September Last Day Term 3 - Dismissal Time 2.30pm 

DAFFODIL DAY APPEAL 

The school will be holding a fundraiser for Daffodil Day on Friday 23rd 

August. Children are asked to wear a splash of yellow eg yellow ribbon, 

socks etc and bring a  gold coin donation. Merchandise can also be     

purchased from the office. Prices range from $1 to $15.  

See page 7 for more information.  
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Junior School Council 

World Vision Sponsorship 

On Thursday the 1st of August we 

had a free dress day to raise money 

for our World Vision child Rishan. 

Thank you to everyone that        

participated and made a gold coin 

donation. Together, we raised 

$492.10 for Rishan and her       

community. Rishan is from Ethiopia and is 10 years old. She is currently 

in grade 4 and enjoys playing hide and seek.  

 

Daffodil Day - Splash of Yellow – Friday 23rd of August 

Friday the 23rd of August is Daffodil Day! 

Daffodil Day is Cancer Council’s most 

iconic and much-loved annual campaign 

that raises life-saving funds for world-

class cancer research. It’s a time of hope; 

where we come together to show our support for the 145,000        

Australians diagnosed with cancer each year.  

If you would like to support this wonderful cause, we encourage you to 

wear a splash of yellow and bring a gold coin donation. You might 

want to wear a yellow ribbon in your hair or some yellow socks.  

There will be some Cancer Council Daffodil Day merchandise for sale in 

the office to raise funds for cancer research.  

We can’t wait to see some splashes of yellow! 
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CONCERT:  

September 16th and 17th  

 

Keep the Date Free  

Battle Of The Bands AUGUST            

Update.  

 

We are entering Week 5 of the term and our production ‘Battle of the Bands’ is moving along 
with rehearsals and STOMP dances.  
 

Dances: STOMP dances are still timetabled for Fridays and this Friday will be the fifth      
session. Sarah started work with the A and B groupings last week. 
 
Grade 3 will have their make-up class on Monday 26th August, week 7 after recess due to 
the missed session because of camp. 
Also as Sarah was unwell last Friday Preps are also having a make- up lesson on Monday 26th 
after recess.  
 
Tickets:  Go on sale on Monday 2nd September 10.00am via our online booking system. 

Please refer to the next page. 

 

Grade Groupings: Students are in their grade groupings now and a small note was sent 
home last week to let you know of your child/rens grouping. This will be important when it 
comes to purchasing your tickets and selecting the correct performances for you and your 
family.  
If there is any anomalies please leave a message at the office so we can assist with rectifying 
any mistakes or concerns. We thank Sue Weymouth for all of her hours of work on this long 
process.  
 
Assistance: The props team have had several working bees to create props. Thank you to 
these parents. We still need ushers to show people to their seats on the nights. You only 
need to be there ½ hour before the show to assist with showing people to their seats. Please 
let the office know if you would be willing to assist with this.  
 

Costumes: Grade teachers are sending out notices re costumes. Leads are also receiving  
notices and getting their costumes together. Please check bags diligently for notices for the 
production  
 

It is an exciting time for everyone.  
 
Thank you  Merran Wyatt. 
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 Battle of the Bands – Tyabb Primary School Production  

TICKETS – 2019  

The online ticket booking system will open on Monday 2nd         

September at 10.00am.  

Due to the student numbers and to ensure that each performer’s family has the                

opportunity to see the production, tickets will be limited to THREE per family per                

performance.  

On September the 2nd at 10am you will be able to follow the link below to the website to 

purchase Production Tickets. Please ensure you buy for the correct performance. Please 

note that performing students DO NOT need a ticket.  

https://www.trybooking.com/BEMZJ  

Alternatively, you can go to the webpage www.trybooking.com and click on ‘buy tickets’. 

If you type ‘Tyabb’ into the search box, our production will come up. Just click on our    

production, and you are able to purchase seats that way.  Only available from the 2nd 

September. 

Tickets must be purchased online and payment is to be made by VISA, Mastercard or 

AMEX. All tickets are $12.00 each plus a $0.50c booking fee.  

Please select the performance that your child is performing in.  

A Grouping – Monday 16th September @ 6pm & Tuesday 17th September @ 8pm  

B Grouping – Monday 16th September @ 8pm & Tuesday 17th September @ 6pm  

PLEASE NOTE; Due to safety restrictions set by the venue, children over 12 months of age 

must have their own seat.  

When the tickets go on sale, you will have a choice of selecting your own seats. We ask 

that you DO NOT LEAVE any vacant seats in between bookings. Parents in a split family    

situation are strongly encouraged to communicate between both parties to ensure only 

THREE tickets per performance are purchased. Failure to follow this process could result in 

tickets being reallocated or cancelled.  

Floor seating is available in rows AA-EE (there are no stairs to navigate).  

Two wheelchair spaces have been allocated and there are 2 seats next to each space to 

allow families to sit together. Please contact the school ASAP to reserve the wheelchair 

spaces and the adjoining seats. If these seats are not booked by Wednesday 11th Septem-

ber, they will be opened up for general seating.  

In the event that not all families take up their full offer of three tickets per performance, we 

will open ticket sales for unlimited / additional purchases on Wednesday 11th September. 

You will be notified via FlexiBuzz should more tickets become available. 

We are looking forward to a wonderful 2019 Production. 
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                                                                    NATIONAL SCIENCE 

This year, the theme for National Science Week (10
th
-

17
th
 August) is ‘Destination Moon: more missions, more 

science’. It focuses on the combination of scientists, 

engineers, mathematicians, flight directors, aerospace 

technicians ,and the technologies they used, that 

contributed to the success of the NASA Apollo 11 

mission, 50 years ago. The celebration of this 

momentous achievement extends to further space 

technologies and designs that have made further 

missions into space and also future capabilities that are 

being prototyped today.  

 

During this week, the students at Tyabb have continued 

to enjoy all sorts of science discoveries. Preps did a 

scavenger hunt to look for everyday materials that they 

could find around our school. Grade two children looked 

at the properties of materials and investigated how far 

they could stretch lolly snakes. The grade 3 and 4 

students observed the effect of heat on solids and 

learnt about reversible and irreversible changes to 

matter.   

As well as our weekly science lessons, we also ran 

some lunch-time classes this week to engage the 

children in science using hands on activities. There was 

a lot of enthusiasm towards our ‘Slime making’ lab this 

week, particularly from our keen junior scientists. We 

hope to extend this activity in to next week to 

accommodate those disappointed students who missed 

out on Wednesday’s session. 

 

Grade 4-6 students had a chance to explore our 

fantastic Lego Wedo kits. This is such an amazing 

resource for those interested in beginner robotics and 

simple drag and drop programming.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There were many students new to this but they soon 

managed to get the hang of it. They built projects such 

as moon rovers, cars and robotic arms. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Preps were super excited to make ‘Moon Dough’ in 

honour of the Science Week theme this year. They 

enjoyed this simple yet fun sensory experience and 

were extremely helpful in packing up the mess at the 

end of the session.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big thank you to my Science Captains for helping me 

to organise the sessions and for assisting students on 

the day.  Also, thank you to all of the students who 

participated in the sessions this week. It’s wonderful to 

see so many budding scientists at Tyabb Primary 

School. Your curiosity and enthusiasm for Science is so 

inspiring. Don’t forget to drag your family along and 

check out some of the wonderful Science Week 

activities, talks and movie screenings being held on the 

Mornington Peninsula this week, particularly 

@Mornington library. 

Happy Science Week everybody!   

Miranda Dummett  
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Curriculum Corner 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Real Life Maths 

Challenges @ 

Tyabb 

Students have been taking their 

Maths knowledge and using it in 

real life situations. 

Check out some of our students 

and how they use Maths in the 

real world! 

Harriet (Grade 3) 

It was a wet windy Wednesday 

afternoon so we had to hang the 

washing 

inside. I had 

one basket 

of washing 

with 24 

pieces of 

clothing in it 

but two washing racks!                                                                             

How could I evenly divide the 

washing between the two  washing 

racks?  
  

24 ÷2= 12 

Jolie (Grade 1) 

  

 

 

 

 

I got 5 goals in the first half of my 

basketball game.  

Each goal was worth 2 points so I 

scored 10 points in the first half 

of my basketball game. 

5 x 2 = 10 

Ryder (Grade 5) 
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                                                                          Specialist News 

 

BOOK FAIR IS COMING NEXT WEEK!!!! 
Scholastic Book fair will run from Monday August 19th until Thursday August 22nd in the 

BER. Book sales will be from 8.30-9.00am, and from 3.30-4.00 pm each day. 

The children will be visiting the fair on Friday August 16 and completing a wish list of items 

they would like to buy. Sales will then commence on Monday August 19th. 

Cash and credit card are welcomed, but debit is not available. 

Encourage a love of reading within your child and support our school by coming along and 

spending a few dollars. This is a fundraising event for our school library and will provide us 

with special incentives for outstanding readers throughout the year 

 

Sharon Wright- book fair co-ordinator  

HPV HASTINGS BBQ 

The HPV Team would like to say a huge thank you to those that donated items for 

the BBQ.  We had the following items kindly donated, bread, sausages, soft drink,      

water, napkins, sauce & mustard . We would like to thank the following people: 

Jodie Hateley, Erin Machar, Danielle Peers, Joss Irvin, Lisa Davies, Dani Paley,     

Kyra Johnson, Jenny Brown, Melissa Bargon, Rebecca Morris, Megan Flakemore, 

Verity Williams,  Kylie McLeod & Tamara Wallington. 

By having these items supplied we were able to raise $1300 for the team. 
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PA Lincoln 

PB Mason 

PC Jewel 

PD Nate 

1A Leo 

1B Faith 

1C Chloe 

2A Sharlet 

2B Joseph 

3A Marlee 

3B Milla 

4A Charli-Kate 

4B Zac 

5A Charlie 

5B Alex 

5C Jacob 

6A Shelby 

6B Matilda 

PA Harper 

PB Harvana 

PC Amalie 

PD Will 

1A Hunter 

1B Tahni 

1C Paige 

2A Chase 

2B Annabelle 

3A Olivia 

3B Josh 

4A Byron 

4B Rebecca 

5A Isla 

5B Zara 

5C Mitchell 

6A Matilda 

6B Sway 

August 

PREP 

Jessica 
Ruby 

Lochlan 
 

GRADE ONE 

Amelia 

Noah 

Bailey 

Jade 

London 

Tahlia 
  

  GRADE TWO 

Emily 

Jack 
  

  GRADE THREE 

 

Oliver 

Seth 

Max 

Abby 

Kailan 
  

 GRADE FOUR 

Holly 

Summer 
  

GRADE FIVE 

Deagan 

Tadhg 

Alex 

Jack 

Montana 
Hayden 

  

GRADE SIX 

Travis 
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                                                                          Community News 

WE NEED YOUR BOTTLE TOPS PLEASE!! 

We will be collecting bottle tops to be transformed into prosthetic 

hands, arms and mobility aids. There will be a box in the office to put 

your bottle tops into. Thank you. 
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                                                                          Community News 
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                                                                          Community News 
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  SCHOOL SPONSORS 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

                                                                          Community News 

https://econvey.com.au/
http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/05/Enchanted-Adventure-Garden-1.png
https://www.biome.com.au/
https://www.peninsulahotsprings.com/
https://www.tennis.com.au/
https://www.hogsbreath.com.au/
https://thebiggoose.com.au/
http://www.searoad.com.au/
https://www.amazenthings.com.au/
https://www.etuvic.com.au/
https://www.dinosaurworld.net.au/
https://f45training.com.au/somerville/
https://www.rhsfarm.com.au/
https://reformedhq.com.au/somerville/
https://www.anacondastores.com/
https://www.pier10wine.com.au/
https://www.topclasswindscreens.com.au/
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Community News 

School Banking - every Tuesday 

(Bendigo Bank Piggy Saver)  

Please remember to bring your 

school banking into school on  

Tuesdays.  

Parents wanting to open up an  

account for their child can attend 

the Bendigo Bank Hastings branch 

at 88 High St Hastings . 

Please bring you child's Birth   

Certificate and Medicare Card 

along with you.  

Thank you  

Hastings Bendigo Bank Team  


